
 

 

 

UPDATE - Missing Mother and Toddler Located 

July 26, 2019 

 

The Washington County Sheriff’s Office has received notification from the Portland Police Bureau that 

they located Nicole Murphy and her son Caiden late Thursday night.  They were found in Southeast 

Portland not far from the Plaid Pantry (SE 122nd Ave & SE Market St) where a witness had reported 

seeing them on Wednesday evening.  The boy was left in the care of a family member, but Nicole took 

off running as officers arrived. 

The sheriff’s office would like to thank everyone who assisted in helping find Nicole and Caiden and 

making sure the boy is being adequately cared for. 

 

(Original Release Below) 

Sheriff’s Office Looking for Information on Missing Mother and Toddler 

July 24, 2019 

 

The Washington County Sheriff’s Office is working to locate Nicole Marie Murphy, 32, and her two-year-

old son Caiden. 

Both were last seen on Tuesday, July 23, between 6:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. at an urgent care facility on 

NW 185th Avenue and NW Cornell Road in Hillsboro. 

Nicole Murphy is described as white, 4’11”, 115 lbs., with dirty blonde hair and green eyes. 

Caiden is 34 lbs. with longer, curly blonde hair and green eyes. 

Nicole was most recently staying at the Mountaindale Recovery Center in North Plains. There is no 

indication of foul play, but the family is concerned about the well-being of Nicole and her ability to care 

for Caiden.  She has not used her cell phone since she was reported missing and has no known 

financial means to travel. 

Anyone with information about Nicole or Caiden’s whereabouts is asked to call the Washington County 

Sheriff’s Office non-emergency line at 503-629-0111. 


